
 TIMELY WARNING 
CAMPUS ALERT 

4 September 2007 
This communication is prepared as part of the Timely Warning 
requirement of the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security 
Policy and Crime Statistics Act of 1990. This federal law requires 
a general communication to the campus community of all crimes 
reported to campus or local police departments that may pose a 
threat to the campus community. Such reports shall be provided 
to students and employees in a manner that is timely and that 
may aid in the prevention of similar occurrences. 
 
On 4 September the Millersville University Police received information 
from the Millersville Borough police of a sexual assault that was 
reported. According to information received, an 18 year old 
Millersville student reported that she was assaulted in an off campus 
location adjacent to University property. The incident reportedly took 
place at approximately 6:00 PM on 3 September 2007. Further 
information revealed that the alleged perpetrator was a white male, 
possibly in his late twenties or early 30’s, driving what was believed to 
be a grey/silver truck (possibly a Toyota). The alleged perpetrator 
gave his name as Mike. No further information was provided by the 
Borough Police at this time.  
 
Any member of the campus community who may have information 
useful to the investigation of the above noted incident is urged to 
contact Detective Sergeant Howard Bauman of the Millersville 
Borough Police at 717.872.4657.  Detective Sergeant Art White or 
Sexual Assault Investigator Sergeant Janice Jimenez of the 
Millersville University Police will also assist if members of the campus 
community want to contact University Police at 717.872.3433. All 
information provided will be treated as confidential. 
 
Members of the campus community are reminded that timely 
reporting of all criminal incidents is essential to providing a good 
foundation for professional criminal investigations. 
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